
The Parish of St Peter 

Meeting 258 

Minutes for the Roads Committee meeting held on Tuesday 18 March at 6.00pm 

Attended by Richard Vibert, Constable, Keith Capern. Paul Townsend, Martin Zimmer and Liz 

Cheetham , Parish Executive Officer 

Apologises from : Rev, R Harris 

1. Approve and sign minutes for meeting 257 . The minutes were approved by PT and seconded by 

MZ. 

2. Budget : Current budget is at £17,000 so coming up to year end have to be cautious, works at Les 

Monts track leave until new financial year end . 

3. Roadworks, potholes , drainage issues : 

a) Discuss and decide on quotes from contractor for proposed work. Committee agreed for the 

works to go ahead. 

4.    Driveways in the village-request for widening of entrance . Committee to visit sites ,and where 

necessary write to the property owners to advise no authority given, need to re-apply to us prior 

to planning permission.  

      5.    Scenic Lane- Committee agreed to do La Rue de la Fontaine again. 
      6. Speed review -request for Stop sign / Also new speed sign location. Committee advised Stop / 

Give Way signs are IE and Yellow signs are Parish . New speed sign requested to go next to St 
Peters School, La Rue de L’Eglise so LC needs to contact the school to request permission to add 
onto their land. 

7. Rue des Sapins. Parish to write to IE to confirm that the Parish are not taking on ownership of 
this road.  

8.  IE meeting Request: Sewer Rehabilitation- I Jackson of IE wanted to meet to discuss their 
intention of sewer rehabilitation on La Rue du Moulin des Tesson. LC to set up meeting. 

 
   No further business  

Next roads committee meeting … TBC 

 

 

 

 


